12/04/21
Dear Parents

 The Reception year is flying by and the children have arrived back from the Easter holidays refreshed and ready for the Summer Term! 
We have really enjoyed listening to the children’s news and all of the lovely things that they have been doing.
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Here is some information about our topic for this half term: 
This half term’s topic is called, ‘Once upon a time with Georgie the Giant!’ We are really looking forward to this topic with the children, you will be hearing all about Georgie very soon and the visits that he will be making to Peterston. The topic has a strong mathematical focus and we will be learning all about shape , space and measure with Georgie’s help. The children will also be looking at letter writing as we write to Georgie over the coming weeks. 

Our stories will be linked to traditional tales and gardens e.g. Jack and the Beanstalk, Jasper’s Beanstalk, Eddie’s Garden, A Seed in Need and The Enormous Turnip.
We will be developing our role play area, which will be a Farm Shop.
Literacy
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This term the children will continue learning correct letter formation of lower case and upper case (capitals) letters and refine their pencil grip. We are now encouraging the children to write by themselves as much as possible, using the sound charts, so that they can become independent writers. 
Mathematics 
This term, we will continue with our Number Gym sessions each day and we will also be looking at: 
· Weight – comparing heavier than/ lighter than, 
· Measure-comparing length
· Capacity – holds more/ less than,
· Money – Using coins to pay for items and combining amounts to 10p.
· Number – simple addition and subtraction problems to 5 and 10, counting in sequences of 2s, 5s and 10s.
This is just a small snapshot of the many areas of learning for your child this half term. Please check the website and our school twitter page for photos and updates throughout the term. 
As you can see, it is going to be yet another busy half term!
Best wishes

Mrs Jones and Mrs Griffiths
